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ITEM #: 26 

DATE: 06-27-23 

DEPT: PW 

  
COUNCIL ACTION FORM 

 
SUBJECT:     2023/24 STORM SEWER TELEVISING – VARIOUS LOCATIONS 
 
BACKGROUND: 
 
The televising of storm sewers is being done in anticipation of future capital improvement 
projects that are currently under design and scheduled for construction in 2024. The 
televising information will be used to identify any storm sewer repairs that may be needed 
in coordination with the improvements.  
 
On May 8, 2023, staff initiated a Request for Quotes process in accordance with the 
City’s Purchasing Policies for the 2023/24 televising of storm sewers. The quote 
includes televising 34,345 linear feet of storm sewers ranging in size from 8” to 60”. 
 
On June 2, 2023, one quote for the project was received as follows: 
 

Televising of Storm Sewer  

Bidder Total Bid 

Engineer’s Estimate $ 42,931.25 

Hydro – Klean, LLC $ 59,999.00 

 
The engineer’s estimate was based on previous years’ bids. Staff is confident that Hydro-
Klean, LLC will provide the best value for televising. Hydro-Klean, LLC, performed the 
last several storm sewer televising contracts with the City.  
 
The budget for this work is shown below: 

Funding Source  
Available 
Revenue 

Estimated 
Expenses 

2023/24 Campustown Public Imp.  $   5,000  
2023/24 Seal Coat Pavement Imp. 
2023/24 Collector Street Pavement Imp. 

 20,000 
   7,000  

2023/24 Concrete Pavement Imp. 
2023/24 Asphalt Street Pavement Imp. 
 

 10,000 
 25,000 

  
Televising    $ 59,999 

TOTAL $ 67,000 $ 59,999 
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ALTERNATIVES:  
 

1. a. Accept the quote for the 2023/24 Televising of Storm Sewers. 
 
b. Award the 2023/24 Televising of Storm Sewers to Hydro – Klean, LLC of Des 

Moines, Iowa in the amount of $59,999. 
 
2. Reject the quote and direct staff to pursue changes to the projects. 
 

CITY MANAGER’S RECOMMENDED ACTION: 
 
By awarding the contract for the televising of storm sewers, staff will receive adequate 
information to develop repair projects for damaged storm sewer pipes. Therefore, it is the 
recommendation of the City Manager that the City Council adopt Alternative No. 1, as 
noted above.  
 

 


